
Paradise Primary School 

Newsletter Term 2  Week 9 2021 

Dear Paradise Families,  

A fantastic time was had by all who attended our school 

camp at Arbury Park. Although the campers returned 

weary their faces were full of smiles and their chatter full 

of excitement. It was wonderful to go up on Tuesday and 

see the children in a different environment. They were 

fully engaged in different learning in their outdoor 

setting. I was extremely proud of each and every one of 

our campers for having a go at different activities, coping 

so well sleeping away from home and such great man-

ners and behaviour towards other students and staff. A 

big thank you to all of our dedicated staff that took part 

in camp and those that helped hold the fort back on site. 

Congratulations to you all! I hope this is the first of our 

whole school annual camp. Watch out for more details 

soon! 

Some of you may already know that a Deputy Principal, 

Daniel Botten will join us next term. Daniel is currently 

the Deputy Principal at Highbury Primary School. Daniel 

is an aspiring young leader who wants to broaden his 

experience by working at other sites within our portfolio. 

We welcome Daniel to our beautiful school and look for-

ward to having him on the team in Term 3.  

This week has seen the end of an era for Paradise Prima-

ry School. Beafield Education Centre is no longer running 

its program on our site and have returned to their main 

school at Para Hills. We are looking forward to using this 

space for opportunities that will support and promote 

our school community.  

This year our Governing Council has taken a little longer 

to establish members and roles. I am now very pleased 

to confirm that Aaron Stobie our community representa-

tive is Chairperson, Carol Ferris our staff representative 

is secretary and Nellie McManus is treasurer. Other Gov-

erning Council members are Adele Pettit, Hugh Flora and 

Pawan Nagra. Thank you to our members your input is 

truly valued and I look forward to working with you for 

the rest of year.  

We look forward to a very exciting term 3 with many 

planned special days ahead. I wish you all a safe and 

happy holidays.  

Karyn Alford  

From the Principal 

Principal – Karyn Alford 

Diary Dates - July 
Friday 2nd– SVC/Terrific Kid Assembly 1:30pm followed by 2:10pm dismissal 

Monday 19th - Term 3 commences 
Monday 26th-Friday 30th– Swimming Week  

Attention Camper Families  
If your child came home from camp with any items that do not belong to them or they any missing items please 

come and see us in the front office. We have a few items that need owners and a couple of owners that are 

missing items. Thank you    



Camp Snaps & Highlights! 

Night at the Museum 
when it was dark in 
the gym- Henry  

Seeing Trent Hill 
Dream Time story 

– River 

Appy Arbury was so  
adventurous! -Gabriel 

Playing on the play-
ground– Aashna 

The Scavenger 
Hunt map reading 
activity– Simran 

Building 
Shelters  

–Ollie 



Orienteering, shelter building and playing games in the gym 
 - Aarjav  

I liked playing the Web of 
Life– Nyankoor 

We loved doing camp fire cooking– 
Adau, Oxy, Soriya, Ruby 

Bridgewater 
hike, it was  
really cool  

–Simon 

We liked the 
Mission Survival 
– Mikey, Isaac, 
Santino, Archie, 

Eliza 
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Just a reminder that students can be on school grounds from 8:30am and classrooms open at 
8:40am. Please remain at the school gates until the bell rings. Thank you. 

Hello Paradise Primary School Community, 

I hope you are all keeping well.  

Through many informative discussions with students, I am aware that many children at our school enjoy gaming 
online, through sites such as Roblox or Xbox online, and hold various social media accounts (reminder: many of 
the ‘popular’ social media platforms require a minimum age of 13+ yrs). While the online experience can be 
informative and entertaining, there are risks for children participating online that must be considered. The eSafe-
ty Commissioner website (www.eSafety.gov.au) provides a wealth of information about keeping safe online, in-
cluding reporting abuse, the sharing of personal information etc. The site is user friendly and has sections target-
ed towards parents and children. The eSafety Guide provides a thorough breakdown of various social media 
platforms and gaming Apps. It is a good idea to familiarize yourself with the programs your children are using. 
Please take some time, with your children, to have a look at the site. An alarming fact you may not know is that 
once you post any image online (e.g. photos of yourself, friends etc.), you no longer hold the legal rights to those 
images and they can be accessed and shared by anyone. Knowing how to keep safe online is very important to 
protect yourself and your children. 

 

  
 

At the end of this term, I will be finishing my role as PCW for the year as will be undertaking my final Master of 
Social Work student placement. There will be another PCW to fill in and support the school community during my 
absence. They will be introduced to you next term. I will miss you all, and wish you a happy, healthy and prosper-
ous Term 3 & 4. I’ll come back and visit before the end of the year!  

Warm regards, 

Rebecca Terminello (Pastoral Care Worker) 
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